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Address Verification in ESS 
 
When entering or updating a permanent address in Employee Self Service (ESS), a new validation 
process will trigger suggestions based on the United States Postal Service (USPS) database. When a 
new or updated entry is saved, a pop-up window may appear. 
 
If the address is found in the USPS database, the system may recommend an updated version to match 
the USPS addressing standards. 
 

 
 
If the address cannot be validated against the USPS database, the address can either be saved or 
adjusted as needed. Addresses that are correctly formatted and valid will not generate a pop-up 
message when saved. 
 
 


